CFLA Board of Directors Meeting

3-24-22
427 N. Primrose Drive, Orlando, FL  32803
Minutes
Members Present:
Jody Litchford



Others Present:  Joanne Goubourn, Principal




Kyle Shephard





  Mike Serra, Assistant Principal



Kathleen Russell



Clara Walters



Hal Litchford  
Jéan Wilson (virtually)
The meeting was called to order at 4:36 p.m.
The minutes of the meeting of 1-20-22 were unanimously approved.

The Treasurer’s report, consisting of the Unaudited Financial Statements from January and February, 2022, was unanimously accepted.  
The Board unanimously approved the engagement of Ronald Schroeder as a math teacher.

The Board unanimously approved the new teacher base salary of $40,550.00.

Hal Litchford announced the donation from his firm of multiple desktop computers and other computer equipment.  Jody Litchford reported recovery of the school van, stolen earlier in the week.  

The Board approved a budget for the use of remaining ESSER II and ESSER III funds to be used for Covid recovery.
The Board discussed matters related to the 22-23 school year, including recruiting efforts and plans to enhance the Leadership development mission of the school and incorporate ESG elements.  The Board identified a number of possible initiatives including possible partnerships with local colleges, speakers from local governmental leaders, fieldtrips and more intentional integration of leadership into all aspects of the curriculum.  Kyle Shephard agreed to help with better messaging about our leadership mission and vision.  Jody agreed to work with the administrative staff on identifying concrete areas for inclusion of key leadership development opportunities.  Kathy Russell offered to make outreach to professionals at UCF.  Kyle Shephard agreed to continue his communications with VC.  Jody will communicate with our public relations team on these messaging points.
The Board discussed marketing ideas, including community newsletter and the mailing of flyers with Open House dates.  Joanne Goubourn confirmed that she will continue to reach out to charter schools that end at 5th or 8th grade, including getting information to Passport about the upcoming Open House dates.  Joanne also will follow up on Dr. Walters contact at the Boys and Girls Club to get information to those parents.  Joanne will also make a focused effort to current 8th graders.

Dr. Walters spoke about the key components of school Leadership: Inspiration and Motivation (establishing the character component of the school); Education (focus on academics); Direction (establishing routines and procedures) and Correction (accountability).

The Board reports from Principal Goubourn on faculty evaluations (to be completed by March 31) and student performance.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:13 p.m.
